naviivi vyuliuayun

& Ministre associée de la Sécurité publique
Associate Minister of Public Safety

January 13, 2025
Ottawa, Ontario

Statement on Upcoming Hizb ut-Tahrir Conference

“The Government of Canada remains steadfast in its commitment to protecting public
safety and combating antisemitism and all forms of hate.

Reports of the upcoming Hizb ut-Tahrir (HuT) conference, scheduled for January 18,
2025 in Hamilton, Ontario are deeply concerning. Hizb ut-Tahrir has a documented
history of glorifying violence and promoting antisemitism and extremist ideology. Its
celebration of attacks on innocent civilians, including October 7th, and its support for
banned terrorist groups such as Hamas and Hezbollah are entirely contrary to
Canadian values of peace, inclusion, and respect for diversity. We unequivocally
condemn their activities and the holding of such a conference — and call on the
organizers to cancel their booking.

We have been assured that law enforcement agencies, including the RCMP, are
monitoring the event closely and that all appropriate Canadian laws, including those
pertaining to hate speech, will be enforced. Further, we can confirm that our security
and intelligence agencies are currently assessing Hizb it-Tahrir for listing as a terrorist
entity under Canadian law.

Our government is resolute in its efforts to fight antisemitism and extremism in all its
forms. We will continue to work with law enforcement and community partners to
ensure the safety and security of all Canadians.”

The Honourable David J. McGuinty, Minister of Public Safety
The Honourable Rachel Bendayan, Associate Minister of Public Safety
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